ANNOUNCEMENTS | SEPTEMBER 1, 2021

A Note from Kim

Dear North Valley Family,

My heart is full of gratitude for the kindnesses shared with me as I finish this season of work at North Valley. The words and drawings, the colors and quilt, the treats and song are all gifts that will encourage and anchor me as this next season unfolds. Thank you for being a community who works to know one another and to reflect the Light of Christ. And, to all those who have at one time or another joined the circle, "Peace to you"!

Kim

Worship in Person

We will continue to worship in person and on zoom at 10:45am on Sunday. We will have hand sanitizer and masks available should you need one. *Masks are now required for public outdoor settings so please keep your mask on for the service.* Thanks for navigating with us how to do the best we can at keeping each other safe from Covid.

We will continue to have the tithe box, name tags and Awesome kits in the carport. Feel free to bring a blanket or lawn chairs, sunglasses, and/or sunscreen! We also will have chairs available for folks.

Meeting for Worship for Business at the rise of service | September 5

Let's try this again...At the rise of service on September 5 we will have a meeting for worship for business for the purpose of bringing forward these names to continue or start service on one of our committees here at North Valley. At NVFC we depend on these volunteers to help with the "work" of church, taking care of our buildings, our spiritual health, our fellowship gatherings and our finances. If you are interested in serving, please contact anyone on the pastoral team to ask questions!

Administrative Committee

- Silas Olson renew as clerk of meeting for 1 year
- Lynn Holt renew as assistant clerk of the meeting for 1 year
- Lisa McMinn renew as recording clerk for 1 year
- Ceress Sanders renew as treasurer for 1 year

Elders

- Noël Carey renew for 3 years
- Jim Sanders renew for 1 year
- Melanie Mock for a 3 year call.
- Forrest Cammack for a 3 year call.

Gifts & Leadings

Jenny Headley renew 1 year

Buildings & Grounds

- Jim Allison for 3 year call
- Nathan Murray renew 3 years
- Eric Palmer renew 3 years
- Amy Watson renew 3 years
- Larry Hampton renew 3 years

Finance

- Mindy Allison renew 1 year
- Ceress Sanders renew 1 year
- Scott Burg renew for 3 years

Fellowship

• Amy Macy renew for 3 years

Benevolent Fund

This past week we have used \$1710 out of the benevolent fund to assist George Fox students that are in financial need by covering their textbooks. It has been an honor to get to know some of these students and their stories and what brings them to GFU. If you feel led to support this effort or to help replenish the benevolent fund, please mark a financial gift with "benevolent" in the memo line. Thanks for being a church that helps in so many ways! \sim Leslie

UPCOMING EVENTS

Fall BBQ postponed

2021-2022 Budget (July-Jun) General Fund Tithes and Offering	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Donations are accepted at northvalleyfriends.org	
Need more info? E-mail Ceress Sanders at ceress.sanders@gmail.com	
August 2021 Budgeted Tithes/Offerings:	\$20,000.00
August 2021 Tithes/Offerings Received through 8.31.21	\$19,422.20
Percent of Month's Projected Tithes/Offerings Received:	97.11%
Fiscal Year Budgeted Tithes/Offerings To Date (July-Aug 2021):	\$40,000.00
Tithes/Offerings Received To Date(July-Aug 2021):	\$32,065.40
Percent of Budget/Offerings Received (July-Aug 2021):	80.16%
Emergency/Benevolent Fund Balance:	\$2,546.66